SVBC Social Meeting Minutes 6/13/11
Membership

We’re at our all time membership high, 320, and six months earlier than we typically hit our annual high, yeow. Let’s try for 500.

Treasurer, Marcia 

We have $55,000 (which we’re transferring to an investment account)

Income: $285 in membership; $200 trail passes

Expenses:  $164 printing (brochures/bike rack grant materials)

Weekly Rides
Monday:  social mountain bike ride – anywhere from 2 – 10 people (rotation among four places)

Tuesday: Tuesday night fast ride – 5:30 from SBC; Nick’s been crushing it on his mountain bike, turnout has been anemic last few weeks; 
Tuesday:  women’s mountain bike ride

Wednesday: 19 years in existence; Social road ride, 5: 15 sharp from Harrisonburg High

Thursday: 5:30, we’re back at Hillendale for June (in May was at Massanutten--Gravity Monkey reroute and refurbished berms and short track)
Thursday: Steady Road Ride – 5:30 from SBC 
Sunday: Casual road rides (Bridgewater-Rich; Harrisonburg-Carl)

EVENT RECAPS
May was bike month

Bike to Work Day:  Tim Gotchall/Ann Lorimer/Carl Droms were on Bike to Work Day committee; second year at the Burg; 160 folks registered; 80 people showed up at breakfast at Court Square; weather was great; work-place teams competing (last year there were 10 teams, this year there were 18 teams); still tabulating results; Laughing Dog screen printing place had longest average commute – 18 miles, two employees who are married (; longest individual commute was a construction worker: 28 miles split across two days… however, 27.6 mile one-way won (he’ll get a $25 gift certificate to SBC); rough estimate that 150 students and teachers walked or biked from a local school.  7 members of one family participated!
Bike Light giveaway – gave away $500 worth of rear bike lights during Ride of Silence
Ride of Silence – was May 18: this year was most riders the Burg has seen at 50+, some rain, over 300,000 participants world-wide, Burg was one of two VA cities that did it.  Bike Light give away was funded by Harrisonburg-Rockingham Metropolitan Planning Organization (a govt org)
Virginia Mountain Bike Festival

Memorial Day at Stokesville – near 200 folks; lots of families, lots of riding

Massanutten Hoo Ha & Super D

Thomas – 23rd annual.  70 folks did Super D; 40 did short track; 250 cross country race; lots of kids for kids race, $2 from each rider to SVBC (from Massanutten); thanks to all volunteers
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION & UPCOMING EVENTS
DCR Grant (the second one we’ve applied for; the first one we received and completed this year): we got through the first level of review!! We have about 90 days to submit the second level application.  It’s looking good for getting it.  If we get it, it will come through in October – major reroutes on Lookout, work on Narrow Back (that will go through a recently logged area, which sets up an awesome relationship/collaboration with Forest Service), Wild Oak from Camp Todd to Little Bald  

Crew of same five folks will be working on application and administration as last time, if you want to join, talk to Carp or Kyle.

We’ll start doing our matching trail work soon.

Efforts to repair Wolfe Ridge later this month, some water damage.  We’ll do a work day out there soon—late June or July.  
Boy Scouts at Massanutten 

Guest: Assistant Scout Master for Troup 40; in mid-October sponsoring a “Camporee” with a mountain biking theme.  During the weekend, transportation via bike or foot.  Friday morning camping, then utilizing bikes to get to events over course of weekend.  250 boys.  They want to do trail work at Massanutten for an afternoon Saturday October 15, 2-5 pm.    Also looking for a group of rental bikes for boys who don’t have them.

George Washington National Forest Planning Process

Forest Service released draft plan recently– 90 day comment period ends in September—draft plan looks good – proposed ban on hydraulic fracking for natural gas; not much proposed wilderness that will interfere with our biking.  Thank you Kyle and Carp and Sue and Rich for staying on top of and involved in this!!

47 states allow hunting on Sunday… We’re one of three that doesn’t.   Will be up for a vote shortly
IMBA mid-Atlantic regional summit, July 22-24 in Harrisonburg.

75 to 100 people.  Friday: Court Square Theater; Saturday panels at Rec Center…  We’ll need ride leaders for Sunday.  Talk to Sunday 
Rebirth of 9 hours and 99 minutes of Mud Pond – possibly August 21

Informal SVBC summer outing-promote membership and grant work

Shenandoah Mountain Bike Festival Oct. 7 -9
15th annual?

Awesome weekend out at Stokesville—riding and camping

Biggest single fundraiser for the club

Was initially a single day event.

Last year went from Thomas doing everything to 6 people trying to step into his shoes.

Thomas will put together an organizational meeting.

Talk to Thomas if you want to be one of 6 key people.

ADVOCACY UPDATES
great publicity--info in paper on bike to work day
county update – cyclists met with several County Supervisors – great meeting; supervisors said they would bring up at next meeting creating an official committee in Country to create and implement a bike plan.  And they did, and now we’ve got our pre-Advisory Committee – a planner (Rhonda Cooper and Gretehn Sala) and a VDOT person (Jeremy Masaon) and the cyclists (Denise Martin, Rich Harris, and one other person, sorry).  

Bike rack grant – we’re still accepting applications for bike rack grant; SVBC will provide up to 75% of cost for five businesses to award racks.  

City Update – Than- Bluestone Trail update – Rich Edwards will be helping with the design. First phase will be one mile. Trying to figure out whether these trails would be lit (or not lit) – contact Than if you have any input
Gran Fondo – epic road ride - September 24 – Jeremiah Bishop—article should be coming out in DNR tomorrow.  Alpineloopgranfondo.com will be up in a day or two; 
Jeff Haden, a guy who does a daily column on www.bnet.com spoke– he will do the Gran Fondo, and he has three months to get ready… he’ll be doing three articles a week on the website on the preparation.  He’s happy to organically provide exposure for us, if it seems to work in his writing.  He has 400,000 readers a month.  
Next SVBC Social Meeting: July 11, 2011 – 7:30 Clementine basement

Minutes by jennifer.wolfson@gmail.com; sorry for butchering names.
